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2018 NCHI Officers 

President: Martha Kubitschek 530-273-5786
1st Vice President: Don Daniels      530-273-6036
2nd Vice President: Jane de’Zell 530-268-8785
Secretary: Tom Stevenson  530-268-8795
Treasurer: Anita Daniels          530-272-6036

E-Board
Chair: Lela Pelton  530-272-4381
Don Daniels 530-272-6036
Lela Pelton 530-272-4381
Jane de’Zell         530-268-8785
Mel North 530-559-8653
Candie Young 916-542-3292

Next Executive Board meeting is Monday, Nov. 5th  7pm 

Caretaker 
Char Antuzzi 530-210-0245

Wrangler 
Chris Foote 530-559-4525

Nevada County Horsemen, Inc. 
Mailing: 2036 Nevada City Highway PMB286 

       Grass Valley, CA 95945 
Street:  10600 Bubbling Wells Rd 

   Grass Valley, CA  
Message Phone at NCHI: 530-273-1507 

“Never take it for granted that this prey 
animal allows a preditor to ride on his 
back.  That’s an amzing fact.  You sit up 
there for one reason only – through his 
good grace.”                   *Craig Cammeron*

President’s Corner ~  
Howdy NCHI Members!  Quite a lot going 

on out here at Horseman’s.  Never a dull moment. 
A reminder to everyone, we have our election  of new 
officers at the next general meeting, Fri. Nov.9th. 
Come our and show your support and vote for those 
who will be running your organization.  Thiw is my 
last year as NCHI President.  I was honored to serve 
Horsemen’s.  I learned a lot and plan on staying 
involved. 

Next time you drive in to the parking lot, 
please take note of the new steel pillar and front 
gate.  Thanks to Tom Stevenson and  John 
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Kubitschek for installing those.  Now freshly 
painted, they give our entrance a bright new look.  
Thanks again guys! 
 Neighbor and member James Lester has 
started excavation on our much anticipated new 
wedding area behind the clubhouse.  We will have a 
large level irrigated grassy area, dance floor 
andretaining wall when all done.  There will also be 
a walkway with wedding trellis.  It will be quite an 
asset to Horseman’s.  Thank you so much James! 
 We are still working on the underside of the 
bleacher.  Much paint scraping and pressure 
washing to be done.  The top right side is now ready 
for paint.  Thanks so much to Sue Anderson for 
spray-painting the whole left side… looks great!   
 NCHI purchased 10 acoustic sound boards 
for our hall.   This should greatly improve the sound 
quality for us and our renters. 
 That’s all for now.  Hope to see ou all at the 
next General meeting! 
 Many Blessings, Martha K. 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

Nov. 1st   7 PM Mini Horse Meeting 

Nov. 5th   7 PM Exec. Board Meeting 

Nov. 9th   6 PM Potluck Dinner 
        7 PM General Meeting  

Dec. 6th   7 PM Mini Horse Meetting 

Dec.11th  7 PM Exec. Board Meeting 

Dec. 14th 6PM Special PotluckDinner 
         7 PM NCHI Installation and  
         Awards!  
        

 **SAVE THE DATE** 
 FRIDAY, DEC. 14TH 2018 
INSTALLATION & AWARDS DINNER. 

INSTALLATION OF 2019 OFFICERS 
AND YEAR END HIGH POINT AWARDS 
FOR HORSE SHOW AND GYMKHANA 
 
POP QUIZ~ 

What is the oldest breed of horse? 

 
             *****Special Notice***** 

Voting for 2019 Officers and 2018 
“Horseman of the Year”  will be done 
at the General Meeting on Nov. 9th 

 *****Special Notice***** 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Mini Horse Report* 
On Oct. 27th, the NCHI Miniature 
Horse & Donkey group had their 
first playday.  We gathered to learn 
about obstacles and liberty class. The 
day started with each of us going 
through many obstacles with our 
minis learning about proper 
techniques, so  that we can train our 
minis so that we can enter shows.  A 
delicious lunch was served and we 
ended the day with Kim Sterchi 



giving instruction on Liberty Class.  
It was a fun day for all.  We learned 
so much.  We’re looking forward to 
more events in 2019.  
 
 
Committees and Chairs: 
1. Buildings & Grounds -Chair: 
Martha Kubitschek (273-5786) 
2. Bar – Chair: Tom Stevenson (268-
8785) NEED MORE HELPERS 
3. Gymkhana – Lauren Gilbert (446-
3278) 
4. Horse Shows – Chairs: Char 
Antuzzi (210-0245) Jane de’Zell 
(268-8785)  
5. Juniors – Chair:Brenda Pelton 
(798-8488) 
6. Mini Horse – Chair: Mel North 
(559-8653)  
7. Face Book – Kylie Bouchard  (263-
0691) 
8. Rentals – Chair: Don Daniels 
(272-6036) 
9. Snack Shack– Chair: Jane de’Zell 
(268-8785)  
10. Sunshine- Chair: Jane de’Zell 
(268-8785) 
11. Publicity – Chair: No Chair 
Yet!!! 
12. Membership – Chair: Mel North 
(559-8653) 
13. Historian – Chair: No Chair 
Yet!!! 

14. Nominations – Chair: Jane 
de’Zell (268-8785) 
15. Ag & Scholarships – Chair: Jane 
de’Zell (268-8785) 
16. Newsletter – Chair: Jane de’Zell 
(268-8785) 
 
 

POP QUIZ ANSWER~  
 
 Przewalski’s Horse, known as 
the Mongolian Wild Horse or Takhi, is 
the closest living relative of the 
domestic horse and is in fact the 
same species.  Most modern horses 
came from just two ancient lineages 
– the Arabian horses from the 
Arabian Peninsula and the now 
extinct Turkoman horses from the 
Eurasian Steppe. 
 

SPECIAL NOTICE!!! 
YOUR NCHI MEMERSHIP 
EXPIRES ON DECEMBER 31, 
2018.  AS OF JAN. 1, 2019 
THE GATE CODES WILL BE 
CHANGED.  YOU WILL NOT 
BE ABLE TO ACCESS THE 
ARENAS, ETC. UNTIL YOU 
RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP 
UNLESS YOU JOINED OR 
PAID YOUR DUES AFTER 
OCTOBER 1, 2018. 
 
Do you have something you want included 
in the newsletter?  Contact Jane at  



firewalkerranch@sbcglobal.net  so that it 
can be in next month. Also, there will be a 
change in the newsletter in 2019.  It will be 
sent out bi-monthly. (6 issues a year)  If you 
are interested in doing the newsletter – 
contact me, I would really be happy to 
share.  Jane  
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